
Families in Focus Bulletin   -    Part 2 

 

Information & Support about 

Coronavirus for Practitioners during 

Coronavirus 
March 2020 

 

Hello and welcome to the Citywide Bulletin from the Families in Focus team.  

We thought this information looked interesting and that you might find it helpful. Please 

feel free to pass onto others. 

This Bulletin has grown so big that we have now split it into 2 parts as 

follows: 

 

Part 1 ς Information & Support for Families, Parents/ Carers and Young 

People during Coronavirus 

 

Part 2 ςInformation & Support for Practitioners during Coronavirus 

 

Please note that the information here is being shared by Families in Focus but if you require 

any further details you should contact the relevant organisation. All information is provided 

by the organisation and Families in Focus hold no responsibility for the contents. Bristol City 

Council does not endorse the organisations/activities and you should make your own checks 

to satisfy yourself on the quality of the services on offer. If you would like the information in 

a different language or format please contact the organisation/agency who will hopefully be 

able to help. 

 

We cannot guarantee to include everything but will prioritise information on services or 

activities that practitioners will find useful in their organisation or to pass on to families. 
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Keeping Bristol Safe Partnership 

  

 Keeping Bristol Safe 
Partnership 

20 th  March 2020  Covid-19 update  

In This Issue 
¶ Children 

¶ Adults 

¶ Communities 

¶ Partners and their 
services 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children 

Social Care  

¶ First Response remains the first point of contact for new 

referrals for children at significant risk of harm (otherwise 

go direct to the allocated social worker). All is currently 

running as normal. 

¶  A risk assessment has taken place for all children that 

currently have an allocated social worker, with those at 

higher risk are being prioritised. Joint visits with the police 

are continuing as required and social workers will utilise 

PPE if they need to enter a house where there is a 

significant risk of Covid-19 transmission. 

¶ Child In Need work visits are reducing with visits taking 

place virtually where possible. This is to reduce risk of 

transmission and allow us to prioritise resource on children 

at immediate and significant risk of harm. 

¶ Child Protection Conferences will be undertaken using 

ZOOM or conference call software from Monday. 

¶ Our Emergency Duty Team is running as normal out of 

hours at the moment. They remain the point of contact for 

urgent safeguarding issues out of hours for adults and 

children. 

Families in Focus 

¶ FiF staff have been directed to work from home and to 

minimise contact with families, avoiding home visits unless 

absolutely necessary 

¶ Contact will remain frequent with families and partners and 

FiF aim to continue to support families to work towards the 

plans that have been made, offering coaching and support 

virtually 

¶ Universal services have suspended group-based parenting 

programmes and universal groups within Childrenôs 

Centres.  

¶ The current arrangements are that Childrenôs Centres will 
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Contact the KBSP 
Business Unit  
 
KBSP@bristol.gov.uk  
  
0117 3576257  
 
Website 
www.bristolsafeguarding.org 

 
@KBSPartnership  

remain open where viable and focus on their most 

vulnerable and high need families, but face-to-face contact 

will be limited 

¶ Locality and Safer Options meetings will continue to take 

place remotely to ensure that there is good oversight of 

children at risk in the community. 

The three main Families in Focus numbers in each area remain 
open and staff and advice and guidance will continue to be offered 
as normal.   

Public Health Nursing 

¶ Three telephone advice lines have been set up for any 

parent to seek support. These will be provided to parents 

by the Health Visitors/School Nurses. 

¶ The central safeguarding team will continue to offer support 

in terms of oversight of domestic abuse notifications and 

will support the child protection processes including virtual 

MASH discussions 

¶ Updates about the community childrenôs health services 

model of delivery can be found at https://cchp.nhs.uk/ 

Community Paediatricians 

¶ The number of on-call community paediatricians will remain 

the same  

¶ Eastgate House is being opened to undertake child 

protection medicals 

¶ There will be an increase in pre-medical consultation by 

phone to reduce face-to-face contact. 

¶ Professionals may be asked to take non-intimate photos of 

childrenôs injuries. This should only be done as part of an 

agreed approach with the paediatrician on-call and 

otherwise usual practice such as the use of body maps 

should be maintained. 

Across the health service there is a move towards Zoom to support 

remote consultation. 

The Bridge SARC 

An updated protocol for the Bridge SARC referrals can be found 

here.  

It is anticipated that this may change given the highly dynamic 
nature of the current situation. Any queries, suggestions or 
feedback should be directed to Michelle Cutland at 
Michelle.Cutland@UHBristol.nhs.uk  

http://www.bristolsafeguarding.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1By5Flrdy8Y_5R4LeeDY5Cx8vCHwz9Uph/view?usp=sharing
mailto:Michelle.Cutland@UHBristol.nhs.uk
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Education 

¶ Schools can take a discretional approach to identifying 

vulnerable children beyond those immediately identified in 

the government guidance, to ensure all those who need 

have the option to attend. Guidance has been sent out to 

schools to support them in this process and schools are 

working with Bristol City Council to implement appropriate 

processes for next week. 

¶ Teachers are asked to return named medication to pupils 

parents/carers e.g. Inhalers and epi-pens unless the pupils 

will be attending school over the coming weeks. This is to 

reduce medication waste and ensure pupils do not run out 

of essential medication. 

¶ Provisions for the holiday period are currently underway 

and updates will be circulated 

¶ Colleagues are starting to share resources around coping 

with Coronavirus ï we will be collating this in a folder 

named Coronavirus (Covid 19) under Guidance and 

Procedures on the Safeguarding in Education Team 

webpage. If there is anything you think that would be 

helpful to share with colleagues please can you send them 

through to the 

safeguardingineducationteam@bristol.gov.uk 

Police  

¶ Investigations teams are running a near to normal service 

at the moment with Operation Ruby team prioritising child 

protection investigations. 

¶ From Monday 23rd March the Operation Topaz and I-CAT 

teams will be redeployed to support frontline policing 

activity and the main office investigation teams. As a result: 

¶ All current disruption work will be suspended and no new 

disruption investigations will be taken on 

¶ CSE intelligence should continue to be submitted via the 

public portal and will be monitored so as to not lose our 

intelligence picture of CSE 

¶ Any disclosure of CSE-linked offences will continue to be 

investigated and, where possible, Topaz officers will be 

involved 

¶ All Topaz multi-agency meetings are now cancelled until 

further notice 

Please be assured that once this period of high pressure on police 

resourcing has passed, Topaz will come back together as a team 

and continue CSE disruption work and the planned expansion into 

CCE.  

https://www.bristollearningcity.com/education/safeguarding-in-education/#GUIDPRO
https://www.bristollearningcity.com/education/safeguarding-in-education/#GUIDPRO
mailto:safeguardingineducationteam@bristol.gov.uk
https://www.avonandsomerset.police.uk/report/child-sexual-exploitation-cse/
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Family Courts 

Family courts are moving to using a model based on Skype for 

giving verbal evidence and to record the session where this is 

possible. Some hearing will continue to be face-to-face and this will 

be determined in a case-by-case basis. The local authority is 

working with the courts and partners to ensure the ongoing smooth 

running of legal processes to safeguard children 

 

Creative Youth Network 

All open access sessions including those at The Station are now 

closed. Service delivery will be restricted to 1:1, small group work 

and non-face to face/digital interaction (phone, video conferencing) 

and detached/street based youth work. There will be a duty worker 

on call at The Station all day until 7.30pm, with the building closing 

at 7pm.  

 

Learning Partnership West and Barnardoôs 

These service continue to offer targeted support for the children 

they support at the current time. This is being delivered through 1:1 

and digital solutions.  

Adults 

The impact of COVID-19 has developed considerably in the last 

week and is affecting us all in a number of ways.  For Adult Social 

Care we know this situation is going to have a considerable impact 

on the way we support vulnerable people and keep them safe. 

All statutory functions remain in place however yesterday the 

Government published a policy paper setting out the provisions of 

an emergency Bill, to be introduced in Parliament shortly. These 

include significant changes to Local Authority duties under the 

Care Act 2014, aimed at enabling them and providers to prioritise 

resources on the most pressing and acute care needs for the most 

critical period of the Covid-19 pandemic.  

The planning assumption is a reduction in staffing of 20% and 

within this keep services as normal as possible.  However we are 

monitoring and review current risks to ensure staff available for 

priority services and response functions.   
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Adult Social Care 

 

In line with our business continuity plans we will be prioritising work 

as follows: 

 

¶ Continue to assess and respond to needs under the Care 

Act with highest priority given to safeguarding the most 

vulnerable adults -  

 

¶ Continue to undertake Mental Health Act assessments for 

people in serious mental health crisis who made need 

compulsory admission to hospital. 

 

¶ Consider any activity that can cease to ensure we can 

deliver support to people in most urgent and critical need 

 

Essential visits 

¶ Practitioners will avoid visits to peopleôs homes and care 

homes wherever possible, apart from essential visits.  

Wherever possible they will communicate with people by 

phone or by email instead of visiting.   

 

Essential visits could include: 

¶ Where there is no other way to communicate with the 

individual and gather the required information other than 

visiting them 

¶ The individual is at a level of risk that requires an employee 

to see the individual in person.  They should consider 

whether information provided by other professionals can be 

used in place of them visiting 

¶ Practitioners undertaking statutory functions that require 

them to see the individual, e.g. AMHP assessment (unless 

there is new national government advice which is shared 

regarding specific statutory duties that alters this). 

¶ The safeguarding of adults at risk is a priority for us but we 

will be responding to urgent and critical need and high risk 

situations first.  Our approach is to work with our partners to 

ensure there are safety plans in place by coordinated effort 

and mutual aid.   
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Safeguarding Adults Team Hotline 0117 9032269 is available if 

you need to discuss concerns. 

Reporting adult abuse: 

Emergencies 

¶ If you have an emergency, call the Police on 999. 

If it isnôt an emergency but you need help fast, call the 

Police on 101. 

All other times 

¶ Use our online form to report suspected adult abuse if 

nobodyôs health or safety is in immediate danger. 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/social-care-health/report-

suspected-abuse-safeguarding-adults-at-risk 

Please click here for medical advice translated into a wide range of 
languages including Arabic.  

An updated protocol for the Bridge SARC referrals can be found 

here.  

Community Safety 

The community safety team is currently working on a bigger 

comms plan across the CCG area around the potential impacts of 

isolation in relation to mental health, physical health and 

relationships. The team is aware that there may be an escalation in 

domestic abuse cases and are working out the best ways for 

people to find out about support. They are in regular contact with 

their providers who have been asked to advise if they begin to 

experience increasing demand. 

Commissioned services 

¶ Next Link and Victim Support remain open and will be 

continuing to receive referrals and provide telephone 

support.  

¶ SARSAS will continue to provide sexual violence services.  

¶ One25 will continue to support street sex workers. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/social-care-health/report-suspected-abuse-safeguarding-adults-at-risk
https://www.bristol.gov.uk/social-care-health/report-suspected-abuse-safeguarding-adults-at-risk
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/193qQN9l04Dvf0N9L5zeWTiXK_DRbrAxg
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1By5Flrdy8Y_5R4LeeDY5Cx8vCHwz9Uph/view?usp=sharing
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Families in Focus Update 
30th March 2020 

Bristol City Council Families in Focus (FiF) is continuing to operate as normally as we can do 

during these unsettled times. We are moving from face to face to telephone and online contact, 

and our Strengthening Families Team and Family Support Workers continue to do meaningful 

work with families across the area. We are developing new and innovative ways of maintaining 

contact and continue to provide the highest levels of support while enabling   families to find their 

own ways to make the best of current changing social dynamics. FiF workers are helping families to 

establish their own safety planning: what to do if a family member becomes unwell, how to socially 

isolate, where to access help and resources and so on. Families can come together in times of crisis, 

but it can also put a strain on relationships and FiF are doing all that we can to support people 

when they need it most. As a team, we are still accepting new referrals and look forward to finding 

creative new ways to work with new clients. 

 

FiF Parenting Practitioners have continued to provide one to one parenting support and are 

now in the process of setting up virtual parenting classes using IT solutions such as Zoom, 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ !ǇǇ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ !ƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǾƛǊǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ 

the same room for a parenting class not only allows people to see each other, share              

experiences and reduce isolation, but also has the added value of introducing people who can 

ǘƘŜƴ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƳŜǘƘƻŘǎ ǘƻ άƳŜŜǘ ǳǇέ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ  

Our Specialists are all keeping very busy during this time. The Drug and Alcohol Link Workers 

have seen a marked rise in referrals as social distancing is putting a strain on substance users 

and bring about a sort of forced detox. This is mainly the case for cannabis and alcohol users, 

where people in opiate substitute treatment have increased fears over getting hold of their 

prescriptions. Both of our drug & alcohol specialists have noticed that people have found it 

easier to talk with them by phone where there is no risk of a home visit; this is something that 

we can learn a lot from in the future.  

Our Independent Domestic Violence Advocates (IDVAs) have also seen an increased workload 

which may be a predictable result of both family tensions being increased through enforced 

closer living and by vulnerable victims feeling even more alone and isolated. Either way, our 

IDVAs are there to offer help, support and signposting.  

CƛCΩǎ Adult Mental Health Specialists are equally aware of the impact that isolation can have on 

people and are ready and at hand to support our workers with issues as and when they arise.  

As always, if 

anyone would like 

information or 

advice, please call 

us on:                  

East Central: 

01173576460  

North: 

01175321499 

South: 

01179037770 

Our Team Around the School (TAS) Social Workers are continuing to run TAS meetings across the 

area via phone rather than in person and these are working as well as they always have. Schools 

no longer being generally open to pupils will change the focus over what children and young 

people are of priority need and so the meetings need to continue to match this.         

Similarly, Team Around the Family meetings will not stop just because we are in isolation; it is 

more important now than ever that they carry on and staff continue to find ways to make this 

happen  

Weekly Locality Meetings and Safer Options Meetings are carrying on as normal, just over 

ά½ƻƻƳέ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ǳǎŜŘ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ ǎƻŦǘǿŀǊŜΦ .ƻǘƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ 

have been carrying on virtually every week in all three areas very successfully and people are 

even talking about keeping this as an ongoing changeτit saves so much time!  
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Families in Focus update                                                    30th March 2020 

 

Other Important Bristol City Council Services 
Bristol City Council Social Care Team 

Social Care Teams, as far as possible, are continuing to deliver their statutory services. Most 

meetings are being arranged virtually, but some face to face meetings will still go ahead on an 

individually risk assessed basis.  

Bristol City Council First Response 

First Response is continuing to operate as usual with a possibly reduced service depending on their day 

to day staffing. They are currently stable, but people should anticipate possible delays where they may 

be working with reduced staffing levels.  

If you need to report your concerns about a child as a member of the public, contact the First 

Response Team on 0117 903 6444. If calling outside of normal working hours, call the Emergency Duty 

Team on 01454 615 165. 

Professionals working with children should complete the First Response form to report their concerns. 

Information around this can be found within the following link: https://www.bristol.gov.uk/social-care-

health/first-response-for-professionals-working-with-children 

Bristol Education Welfare Services 

As of LAST week The Education Welfare Service remained unchanged, but following the 

recommendation that schools remain open only to the children of keyworkers, the situation may 

now have changed. The way things stood last week was as follows: 

Contact methods remain largely the same (at the moment): 

EWS Duty Helpline ς educationwelfare@bristol.gov.uk  0117 3521438 

Elective Home Education enquiries ς ehe@bristol.gov.uk  or 0117 3521438 

Penalty Notice enquiries ς educationpenaltynotices@bristol.gov.uk  or 0117 3521439 

Children Missing Education enquiries ς childrenmissingeducation@bristol.gov.uk  or 0117 3521438 

Youth Provision in Bristol  

The mapping tool in the link below shows Youth Provision in Bristol. This includes support, 

sport, art, uniformed groups and play. 

There are maps for all three areas of Bristol and a Citywide map. Use the search tool to find an 

address and then click on the symbol on the map to view the details of that service. 

Information within this guide will remain regularly updated and it contains contact details to 

gain further information on services across the city.  

Youth Provision in Bristol 

 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/social-care-health/first-response-for-professionals-working-with-children
https://www.bristol.gov.uk/social-care-health/first-response-for-professionals-working-with-children
mailto:educationwelfare@bristol.gov.uk
mailto:ehe@bristol.gov.uk
mailto:educationpenaltynotices@bristol.gov.uk
mailto:childrenmissingeducation@bristol.gov.uk
http://bcc.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=d4d86d8bb8154287a81420069fd08c49
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Coronavirus update: LPW service offer 
 

At LPW we are committed to continuing to provide support for children and young 

people as effectively as we can in these difficult and unknown times. We are 

monitoring government advice on a daily basis, and keeping the wellbeing and safety 

of staff and everyone involved in our services as our main priority. As things stand at 

the moment: 

 

-    LPW services continue to operate. We will be home-working where we can, in 

line with government guidance. We will be supporting children and young 

people over the phone and with online materials. We are risk assessing every 

child and young person we work with and there may, in some cases, be 

instances where we still provide face to face support for the most vulnerable. I 

reiterate this will be very carefully risk assessed both for the staff and for the 

child/young person. 

 

-    Where we deliver group sessions, where possible and appropriate, we will be 

developing online materials for children and young people to use so they can 

still be supported and feel connected. 

 

-     We are accepting referrals. If there are any children or young people you 

would like us to be in contact withΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘΦ 

 

-     While we are home-working, please call the mobile number of staff direct, or 

ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ  07375 669 862 

 

www.lpw.org.uk 

http://www.lpw.org.uk/
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Youth Work Support 

 
 

 

 

Please see the below link regarding a useful guide to youth work support 

for youth workers and young people. 

 

This website is designed to bring together relevant advice, guidance, 

support and tools for youth workers during the COVID 19 pandemic. 

 

You will be able to find resources to help you and young people keep 

calm, stay connected and be safe. Each area (above) has downloadable 

resources and links to other useful sites to support youth workers or use 

with young people. 

 

https://youthworksupport.co.uk/ 

 

 

 

 

https://youthworksupport.co.uk/
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Carers Support Centre 

 

 

The Young Carers Service will no longer be accepting 

referrals by post for the foreseeable future; due to the 

office being closed.  

 

Referrals can be made securely using our 

webform: https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/yo

ung-carers/making-a-referral/ 

You can also download a referral form from this page 

to send from a secure email service or to our secure 

email service ycsecure@carerssupportcentre.org.uk  

 

Thank you for your cooperation, 

 

 

Kama McKenzie | Young Carers Service 

Manager 

Carers Support Centre  

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk_young-2Dcarers_making-2Da-2Dreferral_&d=DwMFAw&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=fGHbyD4Wzi_GSqsqTALJy1iT0woANn44aqFCf1MCqmACdCZW9dcNFL40f-MvWaWb&m=fTt7SiUbdhehq_IQcbs2MfYGoq9JFZgfb7df_RT7Mok&s=LYqOE1qUQnK9hY8PkqnmjftD2Hl5h3WhTXA08l_hlms&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk_young-2Dcarers_making-2Da-2Dreferral_&d=DwMFAw&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=fGHbyD4Wzi_GSqsqTALJy1iT0woANn44aqFCf1MCqmACdCZW9dcNFL40f-MvWaWb&m=fTt7SiUbdhehq_IQcbs2MfYGoq9JFZgfb7df_RT7Mok&s=LYqOE1qUQnK9hY8PkqnmjftD2Hl5h3WhTXA08l_hlms&e=
mailto:ycsecure@carerssupportcentre.org.uk
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We encourage carers to make contingency plans as soon as possible, in the event of them 

becoming unable to continue to care for someone if they contract COVID-19. Carers must talk 

to family and friends now about this, to help reduce anxiety during this uncertain time. 

 

If a carer has no support and becomes unwell and unable to care, they must call the number 

on their Carers Emergency Card, but only in the event of an emergency. Any carer who does 

not have a Carers Emergency Card must visit our website to register now. There is no charge. 

 

For further support, carers can contact CarersLine 

0117 965 2200 

CarersLine@carerssupportcentre.org.uk 

 

The majority of our services to support carers are running and we are 

developing new ways of delivering support. All our services are free to care rs 

in Bristol and South Gloucestershire.   

 

  

CarersLine and CarersOnline   

If carers want to talk about issues relating to their caring situation, contact CarersLine:  

 

0117 965 2200 (10am to 1pm Monday to Friday)  

Please note: From Monday 6 April, CarersLine will also be open 2pm to 4pm, Monday to 

Thursday. 

CarersLine@carerssupportcentre.org.uk   

 

Carers should leave us a message and their phone number and we will get back in 

touch as soon as possible. We are responding to voicemails and emails on a regular 

basis. 

 

 

https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/our-services/carers-emergency-card/
mailto:CarersLine@carerssupportcentre.org.uk
mailto:CarersLine@carerssupportcentre.org.uk
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One to One Carers Support   

Our team of Carers Support Officers is continuing to give one to one support over the 

phone. We have currently suspended home visits.   

  

 

Carers Emergency Card   

Itôs never been more important for carers to have a Carers Emergency Card. All 

carers should register for one now. It is free to apply for a Carers Emergency 

Card. Itôs also important to make sure that details are up-to-date. 

 

Details on the Carers Emergency Card and how to apply can be found on our 

website.  

  

 

Wellbeing services  

All these services are delivered by phone and are unaffected. They aim to give carers 

emotional support and óme timeô and help them become more resilient. 

 

Befriending ï we will match carers with trained volunteers who can provide 

conversation, companionship and emotional support. Volunteers will contact 

carers fortnightly at a time that is convenient. Contact Maria: 

mariad@carerssupportcentre.org.uk 

 

Mentoring ï sometimes it helps for carers to talk to another carer. We link carers up 

with a trained mentor who is a carer or former carer. Contact Maria: 

mariad@carerssupportcentre.org.uk 

 

Counselling ï a fully trained counsellor will give carers a safe, independent and 

confidential space for them to talk about their concerns. Carers can have up to 6 

weekly sessions. Contact Wendy: wendyf@carerssupportcentre.org.uk  

  

 

Hospital discharge   

Our liaison workers are not able to work on wards, but are still able to support 

hospital discharge. Click here for our Hospital Carer Liaison Workers contact details.  

  

 

https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/our-services/one-to-one-support-and-carers-groups/one-to-one-support/
https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/our-services/carers-emergency-card/
mailto:mariad@carerssupportcentre.org.uk?subject=Befriending
mailto:mariad@carerssupportcentre.org.uk?subject=Mentoring
mailto:wendyf@carerssupportcentre.org.uk?subject=Counselling
https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/our-services/hospital-and-gp-surgeries/support-in-hospitals/
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Carers surgeries at GP practices   

Carers surgeries have been suspended, but we are able to give carers one to one 

support over the phone. Please contact CarersLine:  

0117 965 2200   

CarersLine@carerssupportcentre.org.uk   

  

 

Young Carers  

We are continuing to provide support for young carers via telephone and email. However, 

we are not currently able to accept referrals by post, due to the office being closed. 

 

Referrals can be made securely using our webform. You can also download a referral form 

from this page to send from a secure email service or to our secure email service: 

ycsecure@carerssupportcentre.org.uk 

 

All our young carer outings, workshops, activities and home visits have been suspended.  

  

 

Click here for coronavirus guidance 

 

 

Carers Support Centre  

 

Tel:  0117 939 2562 

CarersLine:  0117 965 2200 

Email: info@carerssupportcentre.org.uk 

 

www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk 

 

Registered Charity Number: 1063226 Company Number: 3377199 

mailto:CarersLine@carerssupportcentre.org.uk
https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/young-carers/making-a-referral/
https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/young-carers/making-a-referral/
mailto:ycsecure@carerssupportcentre.org.uk?subject=Referral
https://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/coronavirus-guidance-for-carers/
mailto:info@carerssupportcentre.org.uk
http://www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk/
https://campaignresources.phe.gov.uk/resources/campaigns/101-coronavirus-/resources/4992
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How weôre responding to Covid-19 

Our Heart of BS13 kitchen is responding to the Covid-19 EMERGENCY in the best 

way we know how. Weôre working in partnership with schools, organisations and 

community workers from BS13 to offer cooked/prepared food to people who need 

it.  We know that there will be many many people, already living in a financially 

precarious or personally vulnerable situation in the area, and this food will go to 

them.  Over the coming weeks we will cook and package meals which will then be 

collected and delivered to people who need it in BS13. We are cooking vegetarian 

and vegan food which will be ready to eat or can be frozen. Instructions on how to 

microwave or reheat the food will be included.  Weôll be cooking hundreds of meals a 

week and we hope that you will donate to this vital work. If you are a school or 

organisation based in BS13 you can find out more about what we are doing here. 

Weôre writing a regular blog to update you on our cooking for Covid-19 work. 

Donate now  

As we launch, our programmes are either currently suspended or in variation, but we are 

pleased to be working with local partners to deliver an emergency food response in BS13 

and we will be resuming our usual services as soon as we are able. 

www.heartofbs13.org.uk 

Caroline Bentley, Community Kitchen Nutritionist 

Tel:  07469 206 886 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=14rginFWpNbyDxXbU9zSy7RuCd4KGgleS
https://heartofbs13.org.uk/blog/
https://heartofbs13.org.uk/covid-19-response/donate-to-covid-19-fund
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__heartofbs13.org.uk_covid-2D19-2Dresponse_&d=DwMFAg&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=bhDE7cNDqGikBohecQU-qqwlM6Vfm66t6lrAxGchmYYjjgpz-ZSLY4Akaij3CYvE&m=AYm5W7Jffz6lnVMa4MKv6022Z9W8TPqADCcsbh8XnL4&s=ge0ymOY0FzWO58RY2ER7jGPtSWV1r6j1EaEfE97iJEk&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__heartofbs13.org.uk_&d=DwMFAg&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=bhDE7cNDqGikBohecQU-qqwlM6Vfm66t6lrAxGchmYYjjgpz-ZSLY4Akaij3CYvE&m=AYm5W7Jffz6lnVMa4MKv6022Z9W8TPqADCcsbh8XnL4&s=I_nydXC6mFdhQxrJwEhvJ5wkN5St1Lgf8BdL64wTHtM&e=
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BabyBank Network  
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Nacoa 
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¦ǎŜŦǳƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎκ/ŀǊŜǊǎ 
 

Name of 

organisation 

Contact details Service provided 

¶ Bristol First 
Response 

¶ North Somerset ï 
Single Point of 
Access ï 

¶ South Glos ï First 
Point 

¶ BANES Family 
Team 

¶ Somerset Direct 

¶ Gloucestershire 
Mash  (Covers 
Gloucester 
/Cheltenham) 

Bristol ï First Response ï 0117 903 6444 

North Somerset ï Single Point of Access - 

01275 888808  

South Glos ï First Point ï 01454 866 000  

BANES Family Team ï 01225 396 312  

Somerset Direct ï 0300 123 2224  

Gloucestershire Mashï 01452 426 565 

 

 

 

If you have a concern about the 

wellbeing of a child or young person 

living 

 

Families in Focus 

 

 

East Central Bristol ï 0117 3576460 

North Bristol ï 0117 3521499 

South Bristol ï 0117 9037770 

 

If you want to speak with someone 

about an open Early Help case or if 

you need some general advice 

 

National Association 

of Child Contact 

Centres 

(NACCC) 

 

01327 876699 

https://www.naccc.org.uk/   

 

Membership body for 350 child 

contact centres. Provides resources 

and guidance around supervised & 

supported contact 

 

Single Parent Action 

Network (SPAN) 

 

0117 9556971 

www.spanuk.org.uk  

 

SPAN aims to provide support and 

advice to single parent families to 

empower themselves 

 

Homestart Bristol & 

Gloucestershire 

 

0117 950 1170 

www.homestartbristol.org.uk  

 

Specially trained volunteers with 

first hand parenting experience are 

carefully matched with families who 

are visited in their own homes 

   

https://www.naccc.org.uk/
http://www.spanuk.org.uk/
http://www.homestartbristol.org.uk/
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SEND (Special 

educational needs and 

disabilities) 

 

0117 989 7725 

Support and advice for families with 

disabled children 

 

 

Womankind 

 

0345 458 2914 

http://www.womankindbristol.org.uk/  

 

Womenôs free or affordable 

counselling, psychotherapy and on 

going support 

 

Victim Support 

Avonvale 

 

 

0117 9449870 

https://www.victimsupport.org.uk/  

 

Free supportline for Victims of crime 

or those affected by a crime 

Bristol Family 

Mediation 

 

 

0117 929 2002 

www.bristolfamilymediation.org.uk  

 

Family mediation service. Initial 

assessment free of charge 

 

 

Parentline/Family 

Lives 

 

 

0808 800 2222 

http://www.familylives.org.uk/  

 

Support for carers of children 

 

 

Bristol Mind 

 

0117 980 0376 

http://www.bristolmind.org.uk  

A confidential free phone helpline 

giving a safe place to talk if you, or 

someone you know, is in distress. 

We can also give information about 

mental health and local services. 

 

Shelter 

 

 

 

0300 330 1234 

http://england.shelter.org.uk/   

 

Information, advice and support for 

housing and homelessness issues. 

 

LIFT  

 

 

 

 0117 982 3209 

https://lift.awp.nhs.uk/bristolandsglos/  

 

Free service that provides group 

and individual support for people 

experiencing low mood and anxiety 

ï self referral 

CSV Parent Mentoring 

project 

01904 554 302 

01274 737 266 North 

Project that matches trained 

volunteers with families for up to 4 

hours per week.  

http://www.womankindbristol.org.uk/
https://www.victimsupport.org.uk/
http://www.bristolfamilymediation.org.uk/
http://www.familylives.org.uk/
http://www.bristolmind.org.uk/
http://england.shelter.org.uk/
https://lift.awp.nhs.uk/bristolandsglos/
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Civil Legal Advice 

 

 

0345 345 4345 

https://www.gov.uk/civil-legal-advice   

 

Free and confidential legal advice if 

youôre eligible for legal aid. 

 

 

Bristol Citizens Advice 

Bureau 

 

 

 0800 138 3422 

0844 499 4718 

http://www.bristolcab.org.uk/  

 

Independent charity that provides 

free, impartial advice and 

information on a range of issues. 

 

Avon & Bristol Law 

Centre 

 

 

 0117 9248662 

http://www.ablc.org.uk/  

 

 

Specialist legal advice and 

representation to people who could 

not otherwise afford access to 

justice. 

 

 

 

Relate  

 

 

0117 942 8444 

 http://www.relate-avon.org.uk/  

 

Counselling service for adults, 

children and young people and 

families. 

 

Families Need Fathers 

(Bristol branch) 

 

 

08712 372 375 

http://www.fnfbristol.org.uk/about-us.html  

 

 

Volunteer run organisation helping 

parents by offering information, 

advice & support 

 

Off the Record 

 

 

 

0808 808 9120 

http://www.otrbristol.org.uk/  

 

 

Free & confidential mental health 

support and information for young 

people aged 11-25 in Bristol 

 

 

Help! Counselling for 9 

to 25 year olds 

 

 

0117 950 2511 

http://www.help-counselling.org.uk 

 

Counselling and psychotherapy for 

young people aged 9 to 25 years 

old in Bristol 

https://www.gov.uk/civil-legal-advice
http://www.bristolcab.org.uk/
http://www.ablc.org.uk/
http://www.relate-avon.org.uk/
http://www.fnfbristol.org.uk/about-us.html
http://www.otrbristol.org.uk/
http://www.help-counselling.org.uk/
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Childtime 

 

 

0117 929 1533 

 

 

Child counselling and 

psychotherapy for children in Bristol 

Bourne Family Project 0117 9478441 

http://www.bournefamilyproject.org/index.html 

Service include adult counselling, 

childrenôs play therapy and 

parenting courses. 

Bristol Family Law 

Advice Scheme 

0117 366 4809 

http://www.familycourtinfo.org.uk 

Free legal advice sessions at Bristol 

Civil & Family Justice Centre for 

people involved in or likely to 

become involved in a Family court 

case about arrangements for 

Children 

The Trauma Recovery 

Centre- Bristol, Bath 

and Oxford  

01225 482200 

 

Offering therapy for children and 

young people including play and art 

therapy  

Personal Support 

Unitôs 

https://www.thepsu.org/ 

 

 

Information about Personal Support 

Unitôs in the courts in the UK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bournefamilyproject.org/index.html
https://www.thepsu.org/
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The Restore Turst  

 

The Restore Trust takes the safety and wellbeing of our staff and customers very seriously. We took 

the decision to close our front offices last week and are now providing National Career Service, the 

Justice CFO3 programme, Neurodiversity Coaching support, and some online training services 

remotely to customers via telephone, skype and digital online provision. 

We are launching new online accredited vocational and personal development training shortly and 

will send out details once this is offer is live on the system. 

Please do continue to refer your service users on your DWP/Prisons/Probation/Catch22 or any 

other caseloads for continued support on any issues during these difficult times and please do share 

this email amongst your colleagues so that they are aware of what support is available to service 

users. 

The Restore Trust office number of 0117 942 7000 has been diverted to staff phones to pick these 

calls up and I can be contacted directly on my mobile@ 07846425614 if needed? 

 

I have copied in the email addresses of our staff who are currently working remotely to pick this 

work up so please email referrals and cc me so I can also track all inquiries and ensure they are 

actioned. 

Please all continue to stay safe and keep well in these difficult times. 

Kind Regards 
Suzanne Thompson 
Chief Executive 
 
4-6 Longmead Avenue 
Horfield 
Bristol 
BS7 8QB 
 
Tel: 0117 942 7000 
 

     

' Winner of Life Time Achievement Award' #TOP100 WestWomen 

www.therestoretrust.org 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.therestoretrust.org&d=DwMFAw&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=jk4iT_tNxq8F6j7tTky-6wSeps9C-FtVoAia0bf79sI&m=H505OhUYOVTp0ptYkhy_zQoJYMTO8misrr5HZ6Ito_g&s=OZP4FwmJdWT-NMWG6ZQlCYi8oVMXxxQPKQFoQRQL5Sc&e=
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How to respond to Domestic Abuse during Covid-19. 

Following yesterdayôs (23/03/2020) announcement by the Government on the new 

emergency measures, families have been asked to isolate, to contain the spread of 

the Corona virus. We are aware that self-isolating at home is supposed to be the 

safest place to be, however, for people experiencing domestic abuse, this can mean 

being trapped inside with their abuser. The measures to limit social contact are also 

likely to have significant mental health impacts, and this could be acute for survivors 

of domestic abuse coping and recovering from trauma 

This briefing note outlines the steps that should be taken by professionals across the 

city that may come into contact with victims and survivors of Domestic Abuse.  

This guidance applies to any professional in virtual or in person contact with 

members of the public including: social workers; police; health professionals 

including GPs and pharmacists; IDVAs; education providers; probation staff; support 

workers.   

Responding to Victims and Survivors of Domestic Abuse 

1. If a client arrives at your premises, please be aware they maybe with their 

perpetrator. NICE guidance outlines the need for private discussion. This 

means, talking to individuals alone especially before you start asking the 

individual any questions relating to domestic abuse. This may be more 

challenging with Covid-19 procedures however social distancing provided the 

opportunity to say you need to reduce entry to a building and allow entry one 

at a time. 

2. Donôt attend home visits unless absolutely necessary. Arrange non-contact 

communication methods, ie. Telephone, Facetime, Whatsapp, Zoom. Where 

stalking is a concern be mindful that perpetrators may be surveilling 

technology and so provide victims appropriate advice and information about 

how to check for this.  

3. When calling a client try to establish if it is safe to have a telephone 

conversation, be aware the perpetrator could be listening. To establish if it is 

safe for the client to talk, Consider asking them ówho are you with at the 

moment?ô  óIs now a good time to talk?ô  

4. Be curious - Ask them how things are, how are they coping in this difficult 

time? Do they feel safe with their current living arrangements? This will 

enable them to indicate if things are not safe. If they do feel safe at that time, 

advise them to get a plan in place just in case things change. 

5. All victims of domestic abuse presenting to any service in Bristol should be 

signposted to the relevant specialist services such as Next Link or victim 
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support who can assist with assessing risk and developing safety plans. (See 

contact list of support services below). 

6. If, you are a professional who is familiar with DASH (Domestic Abuse, 

Stalking and Harassment) Risk Assessments, where possible please 

complete and process in the normal way (escalating those scoring as high 

risk or judged professionally as being high risk to the MARAC which will 

continue to be coordinated by the MARAC Coordinators (email - 

DVMARACBristol@avonandsomerset.police.uk)  

7. If the individual wants support please also complete a referral into the Next 

Link which remains open and accepting referrals.  

 

Safety Planning  

If you are a professional who is familiar with safety planning you should complete 

this along with a DASH by telephone. Try to establish an agreed code word or 

phrase so, when this is said by the client, you can end the conversation knowing 

it is no longer safe for you to speak to them without raising the suspicion of the 

perpetrator. This word or phrase should be easily used in a conversation without 

alerting others. 

When safety planning you should ask the individual to consider the following: 

- Encourage the individual to think about how they might respond to a crisis 

situation, including getting out and away from their perpetrator. They 

should consider and plan their escape route in advance of a crisis. Where 

possible, this should include a small bag with ID (passport, birth certificate, 

national insurance number etc.), money, medication, documents for 

children, and some clothes. 

- Consider safe locations in the community a victim could go to alert safe 

networks or professionals that they were unsafe during Covid-19 

restrictions. Identify local pharmacy, supermarkets, community hubs and 

police stations which will remain open through the restrictions. 

- Advise the individual of high risk areas in the home if they suspect a 

physical attack is imminent avoiding, kitchens, garages, bathrooms or 

small places where they can be trapped or locked in.  

- Encourage them to keep they mobile phones charged and on them at all 

times. 

- Encourage them to teach any children/dependents to be able to call the 

police, including providing their name and address to the call operator if 

they are unable to do so.  

- Remind the individual that if they are unable to alert police to their situation 

they may be able to contact the pharmacy or GP without raising the 

perpetratorsô suspicion and indicate to them that they are at risk 

- If a client calls you urgently, needing assistance to leave their perpetrator, 

you should advise them to call 999 if they, or any dependents, are at risk 
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of immediate harm or life is in danger. Please advise them to key in ó55ô if 

they ring the police but are unable to speak (if you ring 999 and key in 55 

when the operator responds to your call it will highlight to them 

immediately you are in danger but unable to speak).  

 

Identifying Previously Unknown Victims 

It is now recognised good practice for many services to ask about domestic abuse 

routinely. Those experiencing domestic abuse find it very difficult to tell anyone what 

is happening to them, and feel very scared and isolated. It is important when they 

have an opportunity to tell someone, they are provided with the right response. 

Some victims will not report abuse to the police, but if they are provided with the right 

opportunity, they may disclose abuse to other services.  

With this in mind, it is important professionals create a safe space, where they are 

able to sensitively ask questions without being overheard. Be aware not all abuse is 

physical, but may include financial, physiological and sexual abuse and coercive and 

controlling behaviour. For many victims, social distancing may be assisting their 

abuser to control and isolate them further. 

Be aware many victims may not recognise the term ódomestic abuseô (especially if 

they are speakers of other languages),or they may think that it only applies to 

physical violence. Framing the question, may include óWe know that many of our 

service users also have experiences of being hurt or frightened by a partner or family 

member so we ask everyone about these issues. Avoid direct questioning such as 

óAre you being abused at homeô? Instead, consider óHow are things going at home? 

If someone discloses domestic abuse to you, it is important to be aware of the help 

that is available along with contact details.  If it is safe to do so, provide literature 

which provides information about local domestic abuse services  

Professionals can signpost victims and survivors of domestic abuse living in 

Bristol to the following support services: 

Support is available for victims of domestic/ sexual abuse 

Locally: 

Next Link are continuing to accept referrals and provide telephone support. Next 

Link domestic abuse telephone help lines are open 10am ï 4pm Monday to Friday 

0117 925 0680  outside of these times an out of hours service is operated. Details of 

live chat and other services available on the website https://nextlinkhousing.co.uk/  

Victim Support: Telephone helpline T 0300 3031972 or T 07432 504692 Available 

Mon, Wed and Fri 09.30-17.30 and Tues and Thurs 11.00am-19.00. The national 

helpline is open 24/7 T 0808 1689111. Support for male victims is available from 

Victim Support: T 07432 504692 or email: bristolmens.dasupport@victimsupport 

mailto:bristolmens.dasupport@victimsupport
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SARSAS helpline for victims of sexual abuse is open see  

https://www.sarsas.org.uk/helpline/ for details 

Woman Kind provide a telephone listening support service call T 0117 9166461 or T 

0345 4582914. You can email them on info@womankindbristol.org.uk 

The Bridge (Sexual Assault Referral Centre) For victims of rape, sexual assault or 

sexual abuse. Telephone anytime: T 0117 3426999. The website which is available 

in a number of different languages is www.thebridgecanhelp.org.uk.  

Nationally: 

National Domestic Abuse helpline phone number 0800 2000247 and website 

https://www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk 

Mankind 01823 334244 National helpline for male victims  

NSPCC provide a 24/7 helpline for children who are experiencing domestic abuse at 

home and want to talk confidentially. Telephone: 0808 800 5000 

The Hideout is a Womenôs Aid online resource for children and young people 

providing information, support and an email service via the website:  

www.thehideout.org.uk 

Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Trans* (LGBT) Domestic Violence Helpline 0800 

999 5428 see https://www.brokenrainbow.org.uk/ for further details 

Safe Lives have produced a helpful document for survivors which can be found 

here: 

http://www.safelives.org.uk/sites/default/files/resources/Safety%20planning%20guide

%2C%20victims%20and%20survivors%2C%20COVID-19.pdf  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk/
http://www.thehideout.org.uk/
http://www.safelives.org.uk/sites/default/files/resources/Safety%20planning%20guide%2C%20victims%20and%20survivors%2C%20COVID-19.pdf
http://www.safelives.org.uk/sites/default/files/resources/Safety%20planning%20guide%2C%20victims%20and%20survivors%2C%20COVID-19.pdf
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CrimeStoppers 

 

 
 

During these challenging and worrying times, we at Crimestopppers, as 
a national charity, are aware that UK citizens will continue to be 
concerned both about preventing crime and also anonymously giving 
information they have about crimes which have already been committed. 
  
Mark Hallas, our Chief Executive, has issued an update on the situation, and 
you can find out what he has to say here. 
  
Whilst Crimestoppers and our youth service Fearless remain here for everyone 

to be able to continue to give crime information, we are also a partner in the 
newly-created Community Action Response. 
 
 

https://crimestoppers-uk.org/pages/update-from-our-chief-executive-mark-hallas
https://www.fearless.org/
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This initiative has been developed because of the unprecedented challenge 
that Coronavirus presents for people in every neighbourhood in the UK. Itôs 
been created to encourage everyone to do what they can to support their 
communities, and particularly vulnerable and isolated people, during the 
COVID-19 pandemic. 
  
Community Action Response - five things you can do:  

1. Think of others, consider your actions & be kind: people in every 
community will face the challenges of Covid-19 in some way ï from 
needing basic provisions to help while they are unwell. 

2. Connect and reach out to your neighbours: as self-isolation increases, 
we need to find new ways to stay connected and check in on one another 
for our physical and mental wellbeing. Share phone numbers and stay in 
touch. 

3. Make the most of local online groups: keep up to date, share 
information and be a positive part of your local community conversations 
using platforms like Nextdoor. 

4. Support vulnerable or isolated people: different groups in our 
communities are at increased risk, and social isolation and loneliness are 
key concerns for all ages. There are things you can do to help, like 
volunteering for local support services or donating to food banks. 

5. Share accurate information and advice: support anyone who may be 
anxious about Covid-19. Signpost them to the correct advice from Public 
Health England, and encourage people to follow the correct hygiene 
practices. 

As well as helping others in their community, we know that people will also be 
concerned about how to stay safe from crime, especially in these times of 
increased isolation. You can find all sorts of useful tips in the Keeping Safe 

section here on our website, including how to maximise your online safety, from 
avoiding cyber-crime to shopping safely online. 

  
We know, too, that people are concerned about a possible increase in 
domestic abuse incidents, so you can find out how to spot the signs, and what to 

do if you suspect itôs happening. Thereôs also advice about what to do if you 
are a victim of domestic violence and abuse. 
  
Although there are fewer people on the streets at the moment, crime 
unfortunately still goes on, and itôs the people in communities who can help 

keep streets safe. Follow the link to find examples of things to look out for, to 
help keep you, your neighbours, families and friends safe. You can also find 
out what you can tell us about if you do spot something, and how to do so. 
   
 

https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/online-safety
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/online-safety/cyber-security-and-crimes
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/online-safety/shopping-safely-online
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/personal-safety/domestic-abuse
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/personal-safety/domestic-abuse
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/safer-streets
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/keeping-safe/safer-streets
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Useful links 

Neighbourhood Watch - supporting individuals and groups to create safer, 

stronger and active communities.    

 
    
 
 
Victim Support ï providing free and confidential support to help victims 
move          beyond the impact of crime. 

 
 
Get Safe Online ï free expert online safety advice. 

 
   
Eden Project Communities ï celebrating communities with inspiration and ideas to 
make a positive change. 

 
  
Take Five to stop fraud ï offering straight-forward impartial advice to help prevent 

email, phone-based and online fraud. 

 

 

 

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/
https://www.victimsupport.org.uk/
https://www.getsafeonline.org/
https://www.edenprojectcommunities.com/
https://takefive-stopfraud.org.uk/
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/
https://www.victimsupport.org.uk/
https://www.getsafeonline.org/
https://www.edenprojectcommunities.com/
https://takefive-stopfraud.org.uk/
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Developing Health and Independence 
 

 

   

 

 

 

The rapidly developing Coronavirus (COVID-19) is obviously a topic of significant 

concern to us all given the vulnerability of our clients, and the need to look after our 

staff, peers and volunteers so I wanted to assure and update you about DHIôs plans 

and services. 

 

After the Government's guidance about social distancing was issued last Monday 

evening, we moved swiftly to closing as many physical locations as we could by the 

end of Wednesday and starting to deliver our services very differently from Thursday 

morning. 

  

While itôs business as usual in some areas, generally we have moved now to phone 

and remote support for many of our services.  We have a dedicated page  on our 

website to assist in keeping people up to date about how our services are continuing in 

the light of the current coronavirus situation. 

  

Essentially we want to be flexible, keep people safe and informed, but also continue to 

deliver support in the best way possible under current circumstances.  In summary, 

this is what our services look like at the moment:  

¶ Rough sleeping outreach (B&NES) will be running an extended service with 9 

sessions per week, providing help, advice and hygiene packs to those who are 

on the street. 

¶ Anyone in B&NES in a housing crisis can contact Reach  through our virtual 

drop-in. 

¶ Our residential houses (both supported dry houses and those let through 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3Db30fe67619-26e-3D732f8a3c5f&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=xL5muQNfZ_-TYsLVhYLxM7FNeop7wIoObfrUZJuP92Q&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3D643d8a48b4-26e-3D732f8a3c5f&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=RDjcr5lWnj93HQ-TouZDm6wJrKBoovgI8L1sDslYLR4&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3D77b5969047-26e-3D732f8a3c5f&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=yIAadTCg8M8GojNOCZsyYYlkhW2i6kIJA_RlctHp_gw&e=
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Home Turf Lettings ) will of course remain open for tenants and we are doing 

all we can to protect their health and safety. 

¶ We will still be providing our needle exchange and naloxone services (B&NES 

and South Gloucestershire). We will also be providing a needle exchange and 

naloxone delivery service for the most vulnerable clients and those who are 

self-isolating. 

¶ Assessments and enquires around drugs, alcohol, treatment, and social 

prescribing will be by phone. 

¶ Any client with a keyworker across any of our services will still have 

appointments, but over the phone. Keyworkers will be in touch with their clients 

to let them know.   

¶ We will continue to support clients prescribed Opioid Substitute Treatment 

(OST) and are working to ensure access to OST is maintained at all times, 

including when clients are in self isolation. 

¶ Our families and carers will be able to seek initial support via our free and 

confidential web service, webFAM . 

¶ We are also developing our online information, advice and guidance over the 

coming days. This will include a group programme delivered via 

videoconferencing platforms and an online community via Facebook. You 

might like to join us for our daily Facebook  live sessions at 12.30pm - 

tomorrow will be all about Universal Credit. 

The wellbeing of our clients is at the heart of our response; however we canôt do this 

without our amazing workforce of staff, volunteers and peers. Their health and 

wellbeing is critical. Be assured we take this seriously. 

  

In addition to the above, we have detailed plans in place for each service, which we 

continue to share with commissioners as the situation develops. This includes plans 

for worst case reductions in staffing levels. 

  

Please do check the channels below regularly and support our clients and staff by 

continuing to widely share information from us.  

  

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3D0c8e4bfd9c-26e-3D732f8a3c5f&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=l0frblu7xUFFIy-jeD-SfW1Mf5afymSwf2QY8JxE5Kc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3D93ebe7157c-26e-3D732f8a3c5f&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=7l9vthZa_WsNEflujlj4Esa3EB1cyRDmMIUmt8hvA-c&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3D063738639d-26e-3D732f8a3c5f&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=xBSdCY8mStP0Gw46AimlalA89GrI16VHBlJO12Ecphk&e=
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¶ DHIôs Facebook page: /DevelopingHealthIndependence . 

¶ DHIôs Twitter page: @dhi_online  

Please get in touch if there is anything we can help you with, either via your usual point 

of contact or alternatively at info@dhibath.org.uk  

 

Best wishes 

Rosie Phillips  

 

 

 

 

 

We continue to support the most disadvantaged and vulnerable in our community. In 

particular we want to make sure that not only are we here now to help but that beyond 

this current crisis, we will be ready to build our services. Our appeal  is still live so 

support us if you feel you are able. 
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_profile-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3D4c4cdcbf04-26e-3D732f8a3c5f&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=WdvKuX3rLOmeSuxgt4DZ3yMhvHepYeDS6JiGrOCCMuw&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__dhi-2Donline.us19.list-2Dmanage.com_unsubscribe-3Fu-3D402416154cfbf07a11de8e93e-26id-3D4c4cdcbf04-26e-3D732f8a3c5f-26c-3Dd1927bda20&d=DwMFaQ&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=T9ScE1zysAS08AUyUX-QqymrrG8V_pKDpT4Yrojq7Ac&m=SdPaxzA6RqjJqNY4cpvA4h6chjdaoLBCmA5vwD1oqVM&s=ZCB2GMPC2pSvqyz2Cq7-QCKYZA43IIdHP2YnzzBJ-EQ&e=
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Warmer Homes Advice and Money 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear colleagues,  
 
²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƳŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ǿŜƭƭ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎǘǊŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ 
times. 
  
²ŜΩǊŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ 
changes to your own services, but just wanted to let you know that the WHAM 
service is still fully operational, albeit with a slightly different way of 
working.  ²ŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ home visits or face to face appointments but we 
can still give help and advice over the phone, by post and online. Please 
continue to send referrals via our website: 
https://www.cse.org.uk/advice/how-we-can-help/make-a-referral or by calling 
us on 0800 082 2234. 
  
Just as a reminder, we can help with: 
  

¶         Help with fuel supplier issues, dealing with energy debt 

¶         Switching tariff 

¶         Budgeting advice 

¶         Energy efficiency advice 

¶         Benefits advice 

¶         Debt advice 

¶         Housing rights 

¶         Accessing loans and grants for energy saving measures (depending 
on availability of other services in the short term) 

¶         Getting small jobs done around the home (at the moment, urgent 
work will be prioritised) 

  
Best wishes, 
The WHAM team 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.cse.org.uk_advice_how-2Dwe-2Dcan-2Dhelp_make-2Da-2Dreferral&d=DwMFAg&c=1vnCWTgU_iH2bgveKnHUZ8hJXVq2EkkiN8FwZDwwznM&r=8T9e2ZABksC0p0EhbH5Adwo4LYWYlzQy_2A_7TQ7hcA&m=7lNaznRw0Y8fnVHvmdO8iTPh8T5JDB5S81dx3s85Mls&s=cmEHvcj4tcpLx1wg1BjxP-21ZWgfI1c7RM7798Z6b4E&e=
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Update about PIP claims: 
¶ DWP took the decision to suspend all face to face assessments for 

health and disability related benefits from Tuesday 17th March. A 
decision has also now been taken to suspend all review and 
reassessment activity unless an individual reports a change in their 
needs from Tuesday 24th March. 

 

¶ The measure will be in place for the next three months but will be 
regularly reviewed. 

¶ When awards are due to expire, end-dates will be extended so that 
people will  continue to receive financial support at their current rate 
during this period. 

¶ If people experience a change in their needs they are still encouraged 
to contact the Department to ensure they are receiving the correct level 
of support.  

¶ For PIP, if an assessment has already taken place this will continue to 
be processed. If an assessment has been scheduled, claimants will be 
contacted by the assessment provider to discuss how this will be taken 
forward. 

¶ Independent Assessment Services (IAS) and Capita have started to 
contact claimants to advise them that their face to face assessment will 
now not take place. This will be followed by a letter from the relevant 
assessment provider. 

¶ Information  has also been published on the assessment provider 
websites and also on GOV.UK  

 

Some scenarios about PIP benefit and what to do 

Scenario Action 

 Award Review ï I am currently 
claiming PIP and am due to 
have my award reviewed - what 
do I do? 

You do not need to do anything.  Your current award will be 
extended. You  will be contacted at a later date to review 
your PIP claim  
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My child currently gets DLA 
child and we have received an 
invite to claim PIP as they are 
16. We called the PIP new claim 
line and have been sent a óhow 
your disability affects you 
formô ï do we still need to 
complete it and return it? 
 

No, you do not need to return the óHow your disability affects 
youô form at this time.  
 
Your childôs DLA payment will continue.  
 
You will be contacted at a later date to invite you/your child 
to claim PIP again. 

I currently receive Child DLA 
for [name], they have now 
claimed PIP and returned the 
How your Disability Affects you 
form ï what do I do? 
 

You do not need to do anything. Your Childôs current Child 
DLA award .has been extended Their payment will continue 
and you will be contacted in the future about claiming PIP. 

 I currently claim DLA Adult, 
and have been invited to claim 
PIP - what do I do? 
 

You do not need to do anything. You do not need to claim 
PIP at this time. Your DLA Adult award will be extended. 
Your payments will continue .and you will be contacted in 
the future about claiming PIP. 

I currently claim DLA Adult and 
have just claimed PIP.  Iôve 
return my How your Disability 
Affects You form already ï 
what do I do? 
 

You do not need to do anything. Your DLA Adult award will 
be extended. . Your payments will continue. Your óHow Your 
Disability Affects Youô form will be retained for future use, 
and you will be contacted you at a later date about claiming 
PIP. 

 I currently claim PIP [under 
Special Rules] and my award is 
due to end ï what do I do? 
 
 

You do not need to do anything. We will automatically 
extend your award for a six month period. 

 Claims with Fixed Term, no 
award Awards ï I currently 
claim PIP and my award is due 
to end ï what do I do? 

You do not need to do anything. We will automatically 
extend your award for a six month period. 

 Award Review ï I am currently 
claiming PIP and have returned 
the Award Review form ï what 
do I do? 

You do not need to do anything.  Your current award will be 
extended. .  You will be contacted at a later date to review 
your PIP claim  
 

 I currently receive Child DLA 
for [name], and we have 
received an invite to claim PIP 
as they are 16 years old. We 
have not yet called the PIP new 
claim number, do we still need 
to do that? 
 

No, because of the current situation with coronavirus, 
you/your child are now not required to claim PIP at this 
time. 
 
Your childôs current Child DLA payment will continue 
You will be contacted at a later date to invite you/your child 
to claim PIP again  
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 PIP claimant has received PIP2 
form but is unable to return it 
as they cannot get assistance 
to complete it or leave their 
property to post it back to us. 

Extension 90 days given from when the form was issued. 

PIP claimant has received AR1 
form but is unable to return it 
as they cannot get assistance 
to complete it or leave their 
property to post it back to us. 
 

You donôt need to do anything.  Your current award will be 
extended and you will be contacted at a later date to re 
assess your PIP claim. 
 
 
 

 I have a face to face 
assessment this week. I 
havenôt been contacted by 
anyone to cancel my 
appointment.  What will 
happen? 
 

If you have a face to face assessment appointment 
arranged, please do not attend this. The Assessment 
provider will contact you to explain the next steps.  
 
You may be invited to a telephone assessment appointment.  

If you are it is important that you take part.  

 

If you do not have a date for a face-to-face assessment you 

do not need to do anything. You will be contacted  to let you 

know what will happen next.  

 

I have a face to face 
assessment in 2 / 3 weeksô 
time, or Iôve just received an 
appointment letter what do I do 
 

If you have a face to face assessment appointment 
arranged, please do not attend this. The Assessment 
provider will contact you to explain the next steps.  
 
You may be invited to a telephone assessment appointment.  

If you are it is important that you take part.  

 

If you do not have a date for a face-to-face assessment you 

do not need to do anything. You will be contacted  to let you 

know what will happen next.  

 

Does this mean I wonôt receive 
my benefit  
 

No.  PIP will continue to accept and process New Claims 
without the need for face-to-face assessments. A decision 
will be made on information you have sent, alongside any 
other information we have already, and you will contacted  if 
necessary 
 
For existing customers, benefits will remain in payment while 
alternative arrangements are put in place.  
 

 How will my claim be 
processed if are there no face 
to face assessments 

All face-to-face assessments suspended.  IAS and Capita 
will be in contact to advise what the next steps and 
alternatives in their assessment are. 
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You may be invited to a telephone assessment appointment.  

If you are it is important that you take part.  

 

 What about people who canôt 
engage over the telephone?  
 

PIP is very aware that for some customers particularly those 
with certain health conditions or disabilities, it may not be 
possible to carry out assessments over the phone. In 
addition, there may also be cases where the paper-based 
evidence is limited. They are therefore urgently working to 
identify the best approach in these circumstances and will 
take all steps possible to ensure individuals can access the 
financial support they are entitled to. 
 
 

 I couldnôt attend my face to 
face appointment recently 
because I was self-isolating or 
worried about attending 
because of the Corona Virus.  
What will happen to my claim? 
 

PIP will make a note on  their  system.  Case managers will 
review all available evidence and will be in contact. 
 
.  
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 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ {ƪƛƭƭǎΩ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ 
 

 
 
All training provided for settings and schools has been 

postponed initially until the end of April 2020, effective from Tuesday 17th March 
2020. 
 
The DfE SEND Review training on 18th March has been cancelled.  
 
Please note, this does not currently apply to statutory functions such as the 
Bristol Inclusion and Fair Access Panels.  
 
The postponed training relates to all of the teams detailed below:  
 
Trading with Schools/ Learning City:  

¶ Schools Finance,  

¶ Schools HR  

¶ Teaching and Learning  

¶ Reading Recovery  

¶ Governor Development  

¶ End of EYFS/ Key Stage moderation  
 
Inclusive City  

¶ Safeguarding in Education  

¶ Education Welfare  

¶ Gypsy Roma Traveller Service  

¶ HOPE Virtual School  

¶  ALP Hub 
 
Accessible City  

¶ NASEN SENCo Conference (18th March 2020)  
 
Employment and Skills  

¶ Adult and Community Learning  

¶ Apprenticeships and Skills  

¶ NEET Employment  

¶ Post 16 Participation  
 
Early Years  

¶ Early Years DSL Training  

¶ Five to Thrive Training  

¶ Introduction to SEND for Childminders  
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Advice on the coronavirus for places of education 
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Supporting Schools and Colleges, Anna Freud National 
Centre 
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Links to more info: 
Schools in Mind 
www.annafreud.org/schoolsinmind 
Child in Mind podcasts 
www.annafreud.org/childinmind 
On My Mind 
www.onmymind.info 

 


















